

April 6, 2018

Re:

NOTICE OF CONSTRUCTION INTERRUPTION

Banting Middle School Replacement Project Water Main Connection – April 16–20, 2018

Dear Resident,

This letter is to advise you in advance of essential roadwork from the centre of Raynor Street to the middle entrance of the west side of the new Banting Middle School. This work is required to connect the new school to the City of Coquitlam water main.

Construction crews will be completing the underground water service installation on Raynor Street beginning Monday April 16, 2018 and construction is expected to last five days (to Friday April 20, 2018). Crews will be working from 7:00am – 5:00pm.

## **Project Related Information and Recommendations**

- Traffic Delays In order to safely and efficiently complete this infrastructure implementation, there will be some lane restrictions and potential traffic delays. We will make every effort to minimize any potential inconvenience. Traffic will be controlled in both directions by traffic control people at all times traffic flow is impeded. During this time the Miller Park Elementary drop off lane will not be accessible. We recommend that you access your property from either Como Lake Ave or Robinson St without having to pass the construction area during the construction hours.
- Truck Traffic At times you will notice increased truck traffic in the construction area. Please be aware and use extra caution while accessing the construction zone. We will limit truck traffic during school drop off and pick up times.
- Noise You may experience noise as a result of construction. Work will be scheduled in accordance with the local noise by-laws.
- Pedestrian Access This will be closed on the east side of Raynor Street while construction works are underway please pass by on the west side of Raynor Street.

If you have any questions or require additional information, please contact me at 604-937-2089.

Thank you in advance for your patience and cooperation as we work to complete this project as quickly and as safely as possible.

Sincerely,

Yellowridge Construction Ltd.

Kirk Starr

**Project Manager**